
 
Dear Hope Partners and Friends,  
 We have been having good services in the prisons with many coming to the Lord and backsliders returning; the Lord 
is really moving in the prisons.  Many of those who are born again have a real hunger for the Word of God. 
 Last week, I (Pastor Robert) suffered a bad case of sleep apnea.  I was unable to breath.  I finally got up, got a glass of 
water and went outside for air.  I saw the doctor last Wednesday and he wanted to put me in the hospital that day but I 
couldn’t go because I am Audrey’s caregiver.  I will return to see him on Friday, November 8

th
.  Audrey was also re-admitted 

to the hospital 2 weeks ago for a blood clot.  They put her on blood thinners which caused her to bleed excessively.  She went 
back to the ER and received vitamin K intravenously and was given a blood transfusion.  She did get to come home the next 
morning.  I am currently interviewing CNA’s to assist with Audrey’s care.  We will have to trust God for the financing to pay 
for it.  We remain standing on the promises of God concerning healing and we expect to see the manifestation soon. 
 A door has opened for us to go into the Unity Baptist Church in Porter on Sunday morning, November 10, to share 
about the ministry.  Please lift us up in prayer as we go. 
 Enclosed is a flyer about our Christmas Banquet to be held on Saturday, December 7

th
 at 6:00 P.M. at the New 

Covenant Church on Wilson Rd., next to the Humble High School in Humble, Texas. 
I want to encourage you to continue to fight the good fight until we meet again here, there or in the air! 

God bless all of you His children!  
Pastor Robert Dubois and Sister Audrey!  

 
From the Desk of Sheila Johnson:   
 
 
 
                                                                             

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In Jesus’ Name! 
Sheila Johnson 

http://www.xtolz.com/thanksgiving-psalm.php


    15 
And the prayer of faith shall save the sick, and the Lord shall raise him up; and if he have committed sins, they 

shall be forgiven him.  
16 

Confess your faults one to another, and pray one for another, that ye may be healed. The 

effectual fervent prayer of a righteous man availeth much. James 5:15-17 

King James Version (KJV) 

Prayer Request 

Bro. Robert receives help                                      Bro. Robert and Sis. Audrey be totally healed 

The Turners find favor with God for family           God would send more laborers. 

That all our partners be blessed for their faithfulness                We receive financial support for the ministry 

Our brothers behind the bars 

 
      If you have a concern you’d like to add to this prayer list, please let Bro. Robert or Sheila know and so we can add it. 

 

We have decided to make another change in the monthly newsletters.  We want to ask 

(volunteers would be great!) for a different team member each month to submit a write-up to be 

published in the newsletter.  I guess since I take care of getting the newsletter out each month, I have 

been asked to do the first one.  As I began to ponder about what to write, I looked around me.  I saw the 

beautiful weather we’ve been having.  I felt the sun warm on my face.  I just love the coolness that fills 

the air at this time of year and my mind wandered to the hectic schedules that will soon consume our 

time and energy.  Thanksgiving is right around the corner so there are meals to plan, shopping to be 

done, special arrangements to make for either going out of town or family coming into town.  Those of 

us that work have to ensure our duties are taken care of before any possible extra vacation time is taken.  

Next month is Christmas.  There are more meals, parties and festivities to plan for and attend.  That 

means there is more extra shopping to do, extra cooking to take care of as well as making certain we get 

just that special gift for folks that are so much a part of our lives.  As these thoughts began to crowd into 

my already over-loaded mind, I thought about the prisoners, the inmates that we minister to each time 

we have opportunity to go.  I began to remember how I get such funny looks when I tell someone that 

“we’re going to prison on Saturday”.  Then I explain to them that we’re going to have church with 

the inmates.  I am so thankful for each opportunity George and I have to go into the prisons.  I’m 

thankful that we have a church, a pastor that supports us through prayer each time we go.  They always 

want to hear about what we are doing there and they want to hear some results.  I guess we’ve been 

going in with the DuBois’ about 12 or 13 years.  I am so blessed each time we get to go!  We go with 

the intention of encouraging the inmates but we are always the ones receiving the blessing!  If you have 

never had the opportunity or taken the opportunity to go, or if you have a friend that is interested in 

prison ministry, I encourage you to call Ms. Sheila Johnson and tell her you or your friend would like to 

go in.  Trust me, you will be so glad you did!  

 

 



The Hope For All In Jesus Prison Outreach Ministry announces our 31st 

annual Christmas Banquet.  It will be held on December 7, 2013, at New Covenant 

Church, 901 Wilson Road, Humble, Texas, at 6:30 p.m.  We will have as a special 

guest Chaplain Debbie Dunn of the Henley State Jail in Dayton, Texas 77535. 

There will be special music and testimonies.  A full-course meal including turkey, 

dressing, ham, vegetables and desserts will be served.  The cost will be $12 per person.  

No childcare will be provided. 

For tickets call Pastor Robert Dubois at 281-354-6232, or they will be available at the church information 

center.  New Covenant Church number is 281-312-0139.  Guests buying tickets in advance helps us know 

how much food to prepare. 
 

 

 

 

Fill Your Heart with Thanksgiving  

Take nothing for granted, for whenever you do 

The "joy of enjoying" is lessened for you ~ 

For we rob our own lives much more than we know 

When we fail to respond or in any way show 

Our thanks for the blessings that daily are ours . . .  

The warmth of the sun, the fragrance of flowers, 

The beauty of twilight, the freshness of dawn,  

The coolness of dew on a green velvet lawn,  

The kind little deeds so thoughtfully done,  

The favors of friends and the love that someone 

Unselfishly gives us in a myriad of ways,  

Expecting no payment and no words of praise ~ Oh, 

great is our loss when we no longer find A 

thankful response to things of this kind, For the 

joy of enjoying and the fullness of living Are 

found in the heart that is filled with Thanksgiving.  Fill Your 

Heart with Thanksgiving   

~ Helen Steiner Rice ~ 

 


